
 
March & April Newsletter 

 

Prayer 

 
Lord Jesus, thank you for inviting us to be part of your story-the story of your love for us, for all 
people, and for all your creatures. 
 
Help us to live our faith each day with love, generosity and joy, so that we can BE that story for 
others, and help others to know and love you.  
 
We ask this, Jesus, in your name. Amen 
 
Parish News 
 
For information or parish news, please visit the St John Vianney Parish website at: 
http://www.stjohnvianney.ca/ 
 
School News 
 
Weather Appropriate Clothes  
Please continue to ensure your children are dressed appropriately (i.e. coats, gloves, mitts, 

boots, hats, etc.) as this ensures they are prepared to participate in outdoor activities during 

recess. Please be advised that students remain indoors ONLY when weather conditions are 

extremely cold. ​(​When the wind chill equivalent temperature is minus 25 degrees Celsius 

or lower​)​. 

 
Inclement Weather  
Although the weather is warming up, we are not quite there yet. Pl​ease remember that Holy 

Cross is in the ​Central Weather Zone​. Updates on bus cancellations can be found at 

simcoecountyschoolbus.ca  

Also, if your children are walkers, and they do not attend school on an inclement weather 
day,  please contact the school for Safe Arrivals (Safe Arrival voicemail is available 24/7) 

http://www.stjohnvianney.ca/


Kindergarten Registration 
Registration began at the end of January. Please contact the school for more information. If you 

know a family planning to register at HCC, please encourage them to contact the school ASAP. 

New registrants must live within the HCC school boundary and provide a Catholic Baptism 

Certificate (either parent or child). 

 

Attendance 
As our school is transitioning to electronic attendance, parents are asked to use the online Safe 

Arrival form or call the Main Office directly rather than sending notes to teachers regarding 

attendance. As always, parents can leave a message on the school’s answering service 24/7.  

 
Next Newsletter 
The next HCC school newsletter will be sent out at the end of April.  

 

Upcoming 
 
March 9-17 - ​March Break 

March 26 - ​Recognition Assembly at 11:35 

March 27 -​ Grade 8 Grad Photo Day 

March 28 -​ School Mass at 9:30 in the gym 

April 1-3 - ​Dental Screening for JK, SK, Grade 2, Grade 7 

April 4​ - Final Session of Milk & Pizza delivery begins 

April 11 - ​Primary Poetry Contest @ 9:15 

April 18 - ​Holy Thursday Liturgy @ 9:30  

April 19 - ​Good Friday 

April 22 - ​Easter Monday 

April 23​ - Earth Day School Yard clean up 

April 29​ - Recognition Assembly @ 9 a.m. 

 

 
 
 
 



 






